
Academic Responsibility 

Academic Responsibility spans all the traditional areas of faculty evaluation, and includes 

involvement of faculty in ways that support the institutional mission, maintain the functions of 

the University, and sustain the faculty role in shared governance. All faculty members are 

expected to be academically responsible to their students and peers as a baseline for service in 

their academic departments. Faculty members are expected to establish and maintain a 

consistent record of academic responsibility while at Winthrop.  

Academic Responsibility includes but is not limited to activities such as: academic registration 

support, availability to students through multiple platforms (e.g., office hours, emails, 

assignment feedback), engagement in faculty meetings at all levels, participation in department 

and college events, participation in university commencements and convocations, professional 

development that supports improvements in practice (e.g., participation in peer observations, 

attendance at professional conferences to explore current research, engaging in sessions 

through the Teaching and Learning Center), recruitment and retention efforts, and service on 

committees. Chairs and deans should ensure equitable distribution of assignments among 

faculty; and faculty should be supported in ways that allow for free exchange of ideas, broad 

participation, and balanced work expectations.  

In addition to activities related to academic responsibility, other professional responsibilities are 

expected of faculty who hold full-time appointments, regardless of rank. These professional 

responsibilities are primarily documented through reviews by supervisors and are considered 

expectations of employment. These responsibilities include adherence to academic policies (e.g., 

the privacy and confidentiality of student information, intellectual property and copyright, 

treatment of human subjects in research, final exam schedule, meeting classes at the appointed 

times, adhering to deadlines for grade submission, submission of midterm grades as requested) 

and active participation in the collection of assessment data associated with teaching and/or 

work assignments. Although faculty may not report on these expectations regularly, chairs and 

deans will address areas of concern through meetings with individual faculty and annual 

evaluations. 

College of Arts and Sciences’ Statement on Academic Responsibility  

The College of Arts and Sciences endorses the university definition of Academic Responsibility.  

In addition, the College perceives other aspects of advising (e.g., scheduling and fulfilling 

advising appointments, being accessible to advisees) to be important parts of academic 

responsibility for faculty in the College of Arts and Sciences.  
 


